LATE BACK UP -3/22

Re: C15-2019-0052
August 27, 2019

Dear Vice Chair Hawthorne and Board of Adjustment Members:

The Organization of Central East Austin Neighborhoods respectfully urges you to re-
approve the expired variance to 25-2-947 for 1504 East 13th Street.

A limitation on improvement costs based on 20% of the assessed value of deteriorating,
long-neglected structures inadvertently works at cross-purposes to community and City
of Austin priorities regarding historic and cultural preservation. In this case, the 2016 East
Austin Historic Survey identifies the main house at 1504 as eligible for local landmark and
National Register status, and the Oringer family’s restoration work will ensure that not
only it but the outbuilding used as a duplex remain part of the African American Cultural
Heritage District and the Central East Neighborhood Plan Area. The Oringers have
demonstrated outreach to and substantial support from the renters and property owners
within 500 feet of the property and satisfied the Historic Landmark Commission that the
proposed addition will keep the historic house the focus of the property. It's very gratifying
to be able to support an applicant asking for assistance to preserve rather than demolish,
and we hope that you will take action to provide the Oringers the latitude that they need.

Thank you for your attention to this case and for your service to Austin!

Sincerely,

President, Organization of Central East Austin Neighborhoods
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Thank you for your attention to this case and for your service to Austin!

Nate Jones

President, Organization of Central East Austin Neighborhoods
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From: I

To: Ramirez, Elaine

Subject: C15-2019-0052

Date: Tuesday, September 03, 2019 1:12:22 PM

[External email. Caution with links & attachments!]
Dear Ms. Ramirez,

Unfortunately we have been out of town and have not had an opportunity to comment on the above referenced case
coming before the Board of Adjustment on September 9, 2019. We would like to be on the record as
wholeheartedly supporting this application for a variance. We feel this is a worthwhile project for our
neighborhood and hope the board will see fit to approve the request.

Thank you,

lan & Jane Randolph

1309 Concho St.

Austin, TX 78702

(512)632-4833

CAUTION:This email was received at the City of Austin, from an EXTERNAL source. Please use caution when
clicking links or opening attachments. If you believe this to be a malicious and/or phishing email, please forward
this email to CSIRT @austintexas.gov.
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